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Bill Richmond
Chief, U.S. Domestic Hemp Production Program
Specialty Crops Program, AMS, USDA; 
1400 Independence Avenue SW, Ste 0237 
Washington, DC 20250-023

I am member of the Colorado Hemp Industries Association (COHIA) and farmer/business owner within the hemp industry. First, I’d like to thank you for the hard work the USDA put into gathering information around the hemp industry. However, the current draft of the Interim Final Rule is going to make my continuation of working in the hemp industry very difficult. 

I’d like to encourage you to follow the suggestions put forth by COHIA and the Colorado Department of Agriculture, and specifically consider making changes to how hemp is sampled, tested and how non-compliant crops are allowed to be disposed. In Colorado, I am one of over 3,000 businesses that deal directly in hemp and 2,500 of those being farmers. It is impossible for that many farmers to have their crops tested in the short window of 15 days and even more impractical to access the amount of labs needed to test that many samples. And with many famers and crops not being available to the market because of these impossible restrictions, this will have a devastating impact on the hundreds of small business that rely on the crops for manufacturing and processing products.  

For example, my farm or business located in _____  county grows ________ acres/sq ft of hemp or processes _____ hemp into __________.  Give an example of how you have invested in equipment, updating buildings or new construction and/or your economic impact to the community due to being in the hemp industry.  Also, reference the amount of seasonal or full time employees you have.  Finish with your financial concerns are if the rules move forward without being amended.  

Colorado has led the way to innovate and regulate this industry while it still existed in a legally ambiguous state federally, and we did so without any major criminal incident or risk to public safety. And now the rules as proposed by USDA will again presumptively treat these hard working farmers and small business owners like myself as criminals.  We are job creators, family farms, entrepreneurs, and innovators. These rules will create undue burden on the entire industry and risk putting many small business owners and family farms like myself out of business. This new hemp industry offers great promise to reinvigorate rural areas and communities that need new opportunities to succeed and grow. Unfortunately, unless states like Colorado are given more flexibility to continue to foster that growth and opportunity through the USDA regulations, these smaller farms and business will be left behind in the industry they built. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 
